
Application for Variation of Premises Licence 

1. Ayrshire Entertainments Limited Ye Olde Forte Bar 
39 South Harbour Street 
Ayr 

Removal of the condition 2 - “There shall be no live music on the Premises” 

Agenda Item No.8a



M E M O R A N D U M 

Comhairle Siorrachd ‘Air Deas 

Tel: (01292) 618222 
Email: environmental.health@south-ayrshire.gov.uk 
Our Ref: RGD/PS/24/01808/SECT29 
Your Ref 24/00749/LAPREV 
Date: 2 July 2024 

From: Service Lead:  Trading Standards & Environmental Health 
5-7 River Terrace
AYR
KA8 0BJ

To:  Licensing Services 
County Buildings 
Wellington Square 
Ayr 
KA7 1DR 

SUBJECT: Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005  
Premises: Ye Old Fort Bar, 39 South Harbour Street Ayr, KA7 1JA 

 I refer to the above Section 29 application for Variation of Premises Licence submitted to this section on 22 
May 2024 and can advise as follows. 

The proposal to allow live music on the premises may introduce noise nuisance conditions to noise sensitive 
receptors in the adjacent residential properties above the venue.  It will be necessary for a noise assessment 
to be undertaken and submitted so as to determine the likelihood of noise nuisance from the proposed live 
music on the noise sensitive receptors.  The assessment shall be carried out by a suitably qualified acoustic 
consultant or other competent person, and shall include all relevant noise sources that may impact on the 
noise sensitive receptors using the current British Standard (or as may be amended). 

………………………… 



















































EHS response to Ye Olde Forte Bar acoustic report. 
 
The content of the report appears, in general, to be satisfactory. 
 
However, there are some unknowns, particularly pertaining to the construction of the 
premises and particularly with reference to the mitigation properties of the ceiling space to 
the flat above.  
 
This could result in noise nuisance conditions existing, even if the noise management 
procedures within the report are followed, once music entertainment commences.  
While this service welcomes that there will be no amplified music after 9pm, the applicant 
should be aware that nuisance conditions can still occur prior to this time. 
 
In view of this, Environmental Health would be duty bound to investigate further, should this 
situation arise. 
 
Grant Douglas, Environmental Health Officer 
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